Piseco Yacht Club
Executive Officers’ Meeting

May 30, 2010

The meeting of the Executive Officers was called to order by Commodore Mark Godecki at 10:10 AM on May 30, 2010.  In attendance were Mark Godecki, Tom Tys, Judy and Dave Ford, and Mary Hyde.  Tom Tys approved and Judy Ford seconded the minutes from August 22, 2009.

There is $4,890.85 in the Savings Account and $380.20 in the Checking Account.  Six sailing members and two non-sailing members have paid their dues for the 2010 season.  Dean Lane is a new non-sailing member this year.  Neil Winston joined as a non-sailing member last year and this year but has told Judy that he can’t be depended on to be at Piseco very often.  Doug McIlroy will continue to maintain the website and do the scoring, as well as participate in adult and junior clinics.  Carl Bergmann and Dave Ford, if their schedules permit, have offered to do extra committee boat duty.

We will again pay for liability insurance (around $365.00 per year), and Mary will call the insurance company to have the bill sent directly to Judy Ford.

The Committee Boat, although 20 years old, is still in fairly good condition.  Dave Ford helps with its maintenance, and his son Keith repairs the motor when necessary.  Depending on Chips Arends’ schedule, we may clean the boat on June 5th, 6th, or 12th.  Volunteers to help clean are welcome.  Mary Hyde is not available until June 12th.  The boat should be launched before the first race on June 26th.  We have never had a run problem with the motor.  If we have a run problem with the boat, Dave Ford offered his float boat in a pinch.  Mary Hyde will contact Jim Horan to ask him if we can moor the boat off his beach again.  Our compensation to him has been the offer of putting in and taking out his dock, which he does himself instead.  This year, we will buy him a gift certificate for $50.00 to a local restaurant.  Chips will take care of miscellaneous racing equipment (horn, wind speed indicator, etc.).

Mark will remind members of their buoy assignments, which are the same as last year.  Mary and Gary will put in 6, 7, 8, and 9 for members who will not have their own boats in the water before the first race.  Ken Hull will take care of repairing buoys.  Buoy #6 already broke away, and Ken already replaced the rope.  
The summer picnic will be held again at Roger and Mary Rommel’s camp on July 17, 2010 at 6PM.  Tom Tys will call the Irondequoit Inn to reserve their dining room for our awards party on August 28th at 5:30 PM.  The Parade of Boats on July 4th will not be an event organized by the club this year, but lake-owners are encouraged to parade as they wish.  Dave and Judy Ford will organize the Poker Run on July 10th.  We received a thank you note from the Ambulance Corp for last year’s contribution, which was around $195.00.  
The boards for some of the rotating trophies (i.e, the Founders’ Cup), are filled up, and we are running out of space.   We need another wooden attachment to hook to the current plaque.  We believe that Jim Roemer can contact our trophy preparer to get another wooden attachment/plaque. 

The Junior Program was discussed.   Doug McIlroy will help with clinics, but we need someone to organize the program.  What about conducting clinics at Half Moon Beach, where we might spark some interest from the residents?  Judy will mention to Dave Malone, who is on the Half Moon Beach Board of Directors.  Or, would the Irondequoit Inn be interested in buying some used Sunfishes from members and offer to their guests?  Juniors should generally start five minutes after Seniors, a separate start, unless it appears that the Juniors participating are experienced, and there is a low number of both Junior and Senior racers for that day.  Whether or not a delayed start for Juniors is warranted will be decided by the Committee Boat, depending upon the circumstances for that day.
Tom Tys will move up to Commodore at the end of the 2010 Season.  Mary Hyde, Art Withington, and Chips Arend are on the Nominating Committee and need to recruit a Vice Commodore for Tom.  

We want to encourage members to write about the races and share with the membership via e-mail.  John Fisher has volunteered in the past;   however, any member should feel free at any time to share their racing experiences in this way.  (An easy way to e-mail everyone is simply to “Reply to All” whenever you have received an e-mail that was sent out to the general membership.) 
The racing schedule was finalized.  There is an extra racing weekend this year because Labor Day is late.   Race results should be deposited at Mark Godecki’s camp on Wild Road in the hanging bucket to the left of the front door. 

On behalf of the club, Mary Hyde will write a letter to Richard Wilt, Arietta Town Supervisor regarding the club’s position on the water level, which is that we would like the process for maintaining the water level to remain the same as it has been for many, many years. 

Mark Godecki has invited the Canada Lake Sailing Club, composed of Sunfish sailors, to join us for the Sunfish Regatta on August 8th.    They are considering participating, but launching their boats and parking trailers could be an issue for them.  Poplar Point will not be operating this year.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Hyde

Secretary

